

A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club

September 2013

A message from the President...

The new slate of officers was finally voted in at our September meeting; in advance I'd like to thank them for serving this coming year. Two thirds of those present wish to retain me as president. I would like for our monthly meetings to be an enjoyable experience for all members that are present. I may joke around some, but I will continue to take my position seriously and try to lead the club to the best off my abilities.

I would like to discuss the write in procedure as it occurred at the meeting. We all know each other, we are all supposed to be friends. Our club business should be conducted in an open and harmonious manner that is considerate of all members involved. If you desire to replace someone, put their name on the ballot upfront. Eighteen of the thirty one members present decided to conduct a write in for treasurer. While this is technically correct, ethically it is a disappointing event. I hope in the future we won't feel the need for this type of secrecy.

Let's resolve a few items from the meeting...

- #1. If you have any event that you would like me to send out a notification, by e-mail or phone, call me in advance, prior to the event. I'm easy to get ahold of and I always return calls.
- #2. Our club voted over a year ago to stop calling members prior to routine monthly meetings. I do have the calling committee call when there is a change from the norm, i.e. the Guthrie meeting in June and the July meeting at the Overall's home. It was brought up that we resume the monthly calls. If we as a club, wish to do that, it will need to be voted on at the October meeting.

Every one of our members is valuable and important to the club. We're fortunate to be able as a club to help our community, and the benefit of happiness we spread to others through our cars is priceless!

Robert Bogardus

The new and or reelected club officers are:

Robert Bogardus President

Carolyn Bradsher Vice President Harold Parker Vice President

Rustyne Harris Secretary

Rodney Duerksen Treasurer

Martha Duerksen Historian

Upcoming Events:

Edmond Art Crawl Sat Sept 28, $2013 ext{ } 10:00 - 5:00$ Please call or e-mail Russ Burke if you can attend or want to help out.

Check out the Route 66 web site for all local show info. http://www.route66cruisersok.org/carshow.htm

For a complete listing on local and nationwide shows refer to the OK Hot Rod Association calendar. http://www.ohra.us/

WWW.55-57chevys.com/coccc



Happy Birthday wishes go out to:

Doug Bradsher, Rudy Escalera, Gale Garvin, Keith Marang, and Annette Myers

If your birthday was missed, or your e mail and contact info has changed, please let me know and I'll update the master member info file.

A friendly reminder please don't forget to pay your club dues.





I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for which it stands, one nation, under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.

Central OK Classic Chevy Club P.O. Box 676 Wheatland, OK 73097